

Minutes of Meeting, CLOK Committee – Thursday 20th August 2020

1. Apologies

None

Present

C Mackenzie, J Green, R Rigby, Ann Cranke, Alan Crank, J Trigg, P Archer, C Wright, J Selby, D Hooton
Meeting held on Zoom due to COVID-19 restrictions

2. Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

None

3. Committee business

Joan Selby has indicated that she wishes to step down from the committee at the end of the year but continue with her other many roles for the club.
Phill Batts has indicated has willingness to join the committee but due to travel time to Guisbrough would wish to join via Zoom. The committee unanimously agreed to Phill Joining the committee.
Post meeting Graeme Addison has indicated his willingness to join the committee as well and will be invited to the next meeting
It was discussed to advertise in T Chimes for committee members do we still need to do this ? Action **C Mackenzie**
Welcome both to the CLOK Committee.

4. Junior O tops

Agreed that O tops for juniors <20years old priced at £10.00

5. Past Events

Moors weekend Agreed based on this event to update the Risk Assessment remove the 6 households per 15mins Action **C Mackenzie**
Change that planners and others can collect controls using either gloves or sanitize hands regularly.
Suggest to use 2 start boxes and finishes to encourage separation of competitors.

6. Future Events

Boltby

N.E. Score event Agreed to course time being 60 mins for Seniors and Veterans
Action C Mackenzie to inform Duncan.

South Burden woods

V.O. course ready but no permission from Forest England yet, date TBC

Hardwick Park

Awaiting permission from Durham County Council SI courses ready Long, medium and short. Target date 26/9/20

Coatham woods

Current proposed date of 27/9 clashes with a CLARO event, suggest 18/10 permissions in process, courses ready, will need to confirm parking still OK once date finalised, Action **J Selby**?

Hemlington Lake

15th November clashes with NN at Prudoe, Action C Mckenzie to contact NN to let them know. Courses in preparation, additional volunteer to check the map (new) advertise in T Chimes? **Dennis and Ann** to confirm if this support is still needed

Kiplin Hall

Site loses to the public on 1st Nov but we should be able to get in later propose 21st Nov, P Archer and Marion to check.

Cowpen Bewley

Map needs updates **Alan Crank** / Roy Bradley

Birk Brow

4 Courses, Blue, Green, short Green and Yellow map updates in process.

Preston Park

Check if Maprun F will work under the trees Action **J Green**

Stillington

On going but not urgent

Northallerton

No progress – suggest not to set up a maprun but save the map for a SI course in future

Newham Grange

Some questions on permissions map will need some updates Roy planning / Paul updating the map? P Archer to check

Stockton riverside

Check with JK planners if they want to help with an event using their courses Action **P Archer**

Pick 4 courses from the 30 + need to consider juniors crossing roads although the area is very quiet on a Sunday morning.

7. Development officer

The offer of the Orienteering Foundation to fund a DO was reviewed, general feeling was the club lacks 20~30 year old members if we don't fill this then the club membership will decline in future. Agreed that we should response to the OF and register our interest Action **C Mackenzie**

8. A.O.B.

JK Prizes winners of classes at NE Events and Stockton riverside to be offered JK prizes

Next Meeting first week of September date TBC

AGM in October via Zoom

